A Tuition-Free, Elementary Charter School 13505 West Newberry Road, Jonesville, FL 32669 www.healthylearningacademy.com

> Phone: 352-372-2279 Fax: 352-372-1665

September 2021

Volume **16** Number 1

September 6<sup>th</sup> -No School - Labor Day September 8-10<sup>th</sup> -5th grade at Camp Crystal September 14<sup>th</sup> -Progress reports September 17th-Safety Patrol Induction September 21<sup>st</sup> -HLA Board Meeting 4:30pm

- \*The school year is off to a great start! Morning Meeting outside has been a wonderful way to have the "community feel" return to HLA. We have resumed daily yoga in the great room. Don't forget to ask your child about art class, gardening, Spanish and all other afternoon activities.
- \*Our new picnic tables are here!! Thank you to those who helped assemble them and to everyone who helped us raise the funds to upgrade our lunch area. The kids are enjoying the new tables!
- \*COVID updates: Healthy Learning Academy will continue to follow the recommendations from the Alachua County School District and the Department of Health. Students are required to wear a face covering while indoors until further notice. Please refer to the HLA or SBAC website for a full decision making chart in case of potential exposure or the need to quarantine. If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact Mrs. Borganelli or Mrs. Carr.
- \*Students' progress reports will be available September 14th on Skyward Parent Access. If you have any questions or concerns, please do not hesitate to contact your child's teacher.
- \*Please remember the HLA dress code. Students are required to wear closed toe shoes every day. Please no boots, sandals, crocs or flip flops. Also, please make sure your child's clothes are comfortable and not tight. Please refrain from having your child wear shirts and dresses with spaghetti straps, and check daily for appropriate length of shorts/skirts, etc. HLA has a strict no violence policy. We kindly ask that no violent or obscene images are on clothes, backpacks etc. One last clothing tip-please LABEL everything with your child's name or initials.
- \*Unfortunately, volunteer opportunities are still on hold. We are hopeful that we will be able to resume volunteering soon. Lunch visits are also on hold until further notice.